Winchester High School

Parent Faculty Association Newsletter
March 27, 2023

PRESIDENT'S NOTE

Good Morning WHS Families,

As usual, last night's WHS Royals was a smashing success. The
hilarious senior tradition continued with a sold out crowd as five
talented seniors competed for the title of WHS ROYAL.
Congratulations to Will Caron for winning this year’s competition!
Will not only holds the title of "WHS ROYAL," but he will also don a
crown & scepter and lead the Senior Promenade of 2023 in May.
Congratulations to Will, Amanda Harrison, Quinn Johansen, Ava
Pioli and Quinn Shoffner for their amazing and unforgettable
performances. Thank you to the faculty judges, WHS
Administration, student tech crew and our enthusiastic student body
for making this year's Royals one to remember. A special shout-out
to our unsung hero and fearless WHS Royal "queen”, Dot Butler.
She selflessly offers countless hours of planning and direction to
produce this show each year. It is hard to put in words all Dot does
for the students of this community and a "thank you" doesn't even
begin to cover it; but ... thank you Dot Butler!!

The count down to end-of-year activities continues. Time
flies! Keep scrolling down to see more dates and fun traditions that
are planned for this spring.



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0jLvSRyimfTD21guHFcxa6m89z6NaNXaTQIOgnafe7MrqUjBkkA4fMHPfYY6S1RScUhH6VLfkEC9o44z2HKdigshTpVqQ2PLlkMhYTI9jujgBBjNQxXXia2m_jO0V01XAHaZqwxvm1JP-AYWpZZW5fUxfid0NZxlw==&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

As always, please reach out for any reason.

Fondly,

Brenda Mandile & Adrienne Spignesi
WHS Co-Presidents

whspfa@gmail.com



mailto:whspfa@gmail.com
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WHS IMPORTANT DATES - MARK YOUR CALENDAR
I




2022-2023 District School Calendar

Q3: January 23- April 7
Q4: April 10- June 14 (with no snow days)
Mid quarter: Monday, May 15
Seniors’ last day of classes: Friday, May 26

MON 4/17 - FRI 4/21 - No School - April Vacation
THU 4/27 - Early Release Day

SCHEDULE CHANGES THIS WEEK
Please note that due to ELA MCAS sessions for grade 10 on

Tuesday, March 28th and Wednesday, March 29th, the daily
schedule will slightly change.

Below is information for you to be aware of:

« All grade 10 students will be in MCAS session for the first
THREE blocks each day and then attend 3rd lunch.

If you are in grade 9, 11, or 12 and have a class scheduled in
a room that will be hosting an MCAS session during the first
TWO blocks, you must report to the DINING ROOM for
attendance.

. Ifyouareingrade 9, 11, or 12 and have a class scheduled in



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU9otpUAczKELojN8qsWO75RNqwIU-rzPmp9g36n7jdzqfGmqdcBqBoFmwjFXs0oAi8-koTfUqcGOOzPja7mO_66TE4SrYl39cfeJCVpNFeN0gMPsAjM0KKq6D0Be7mqH5wGGVEFrO5DVEH7-WLKTfySJ1vwGDujmjg==&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

a room that will be hosting an MCAS session during the
THIRD block, you must report to the Auditorium for
attendance.

WHS Daily Schedule Below

Tuesday, March 28 Wednesday, March 29
Day 5

WINBIlack
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VOTING PARTICIPATION SURVEY REQUEST

We are a group of Winchester High School students looking to view
the voter participation of community members for our Active
Citizenship class project. We ask that you please spend 5 minutes of
your time to fill out this quick survey. We will use the information
gathered to plan how to increase voter awareness, diversity, and
participation. All responses are completely anonymous, and we will in
no way be able to link you to your answers. Please complete this
survey by March 29th. Click here or use the QR code below to
complete the survey.



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0k9H4Gagb3IOCGBQFNaRSuREkpt_15UEUZ-A4EkesWTziUKpn_Wj6KyHP28GV2XnNV4KowpImiVIBO3u4kGLcZWT7nSXegiNCcdBfTSWpYHozeHFe--BZGoRZYqXswcgDPM3cpp48g5GF38ecziLAzjPUdzx0IbL8M9qmTnNA33OP60VKRZWyMnp8fhzi0D4DwfGDkfnUZ9&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

PUTTING FOR PATIENTS

It is time to bring out your mini-golfing skills! The WHS Student
Council is hosting our Annual Putting for Patients event this
Saturday (4/2) from 3-6 pm at the WHS gymnasium. The event
features a mini golf course and the opportunity to win valuable
prizes! All proceeds will be donated to the Jimmy Fund to support
those with pediatric cancer. Registration is $10 per player. Even if
you cannot attend, all are welcome to donate! Please use this
link to access our donation page. We are very excited to support
this cause and hope to see everyone there!



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0k9H4Gagb3Ig6WKeDAqEWlYq1VgomSeD67jLwlcTNJJedAtfLb1IqAKASl3UXgTVJHpKRWyZLLeNhlMieJFyOl9Hj4DIbH2aYLN849tS1TsFcErAZiq2je4-swK_X1sP4ogQ7wlOLAE64GowcygvHzgAf48IB8Qj-Yngmyggtw0E58fpWEKV_Jr8FMlB-OiJDSrElMaqHq-&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0k9H4Gagb3Ig6WKeDAqEWlYq1VgomSeD67jLwlcTNJJedAtfLb1IqAKASl3UXgTVJHpKRWyZLLeNhlMieJFyOl9Hj4DIbH2aYLN849tS1TsFcErAZiq2je4-swK_X1sP4ogQ7wlOLAE64GowcygvHzgAf48IB8Qj-Yngmyggtw0E58fpWEKV_Jr8FMlB-OiJDSrElMaqHq-&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

PUTTING
FOR PATIENTS

FUNDRAISER FOR
PEDIATRIC CANCER

APRIL 2, 2023

WINCHESTER HS GYM




NOTES FROM THE GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT
MassBay Community College in Framingham will be holding an info
session for students and families who may be interested in careers as
EMTs or Paramedics on Wednesday April 5th from 6-8pm. Click
here for info and to register.

MassBay is also offering a general open house for all programs on
Saturday, April 29th from 9am-12pm.
Visit www.MassBay.edu/OpenHouse for info.



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0k9H4Gagb3IHPOvFGQmvy2osJ1cCT5_MOWK_ch8UVArJXF2ODsSaeWEg-634hctrurEI7hvPKoy2PqI7LDaIifDRKio3CocqV0vvHs8d-mq&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

For more information contact

/
A‘ MASSBAY Admissions at 781-239-2500

o RSVP HERE!
Interested in ]

becoming an EMT
or Paramedic?

Join Us for an Immersive Tour of the Emergency Medical
Services Programs on MassBay’s Framingham campus.

Wednesday, April 5, 2023
1:30pm-3:30pm or 6:00pm-8:00pm

Meet our faculty, staff, and students. Observe a
simulated emergency. Participate in hands-on
activities in our labs. And more!

MASSBAY.EDU | START HERE * GO ANYWHERE

CLASS OF 2023 NEWS




Click Here for The Class of 2023 Spring Event
Schedule

CLASS OF 2023 BANNERS

Spring is here and so are the Class of 2023 Banners! The WHS
PFA is organizing the 4th Annual Personalized Banner Drive for
the Class of 2023! If you would like to order a banner for your
student or for another deserving student, please fill out
this form and submit it no later than Friday, April 7th.

Each banner is $65. Payment must be made in full in order to
process your banner request. Banners can be picked up at WHS
on April 28th, 4:00-6:00 PM or they can be delivered to your
home for a $10 fee.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not
hesitate to contact us. If your family would like financial assistance
with purchasing a banner, please contact Ms. Conis.

You can pay either by check (payable WHSPFA) or Venmo
(@whspfa). Checks can be dropped off at the main office.

SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS OPEN
-Check Naviance for scholarship applications available

-Applications for the Christopher Mitropoulos Memorial Scholarship
are due April 8th. Please see the guidance office and Naviance
program for more information.

-Applications for the Rotary Club of Winchester Scholarship are
available in the guidance office.

-Applications for the Joseph M. Murphy IIl Scholarship are now
available in Guidance and in Naviance.



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU1-BT8I7M_UTB0SfmMjn3DI9H6eKuo9QwLsly9yY0KCW7ioKZE6SDufGhvbI67l-0o01Y3ovFhDVccJp7DglfkUBkHXVgVj3M9CEYoLlAcfKC6AFCrPSxAXTuM8GwoiL3Gt-3z0v-5BjKtjT2_W4N8Fxd3Y3yDSXC0B0IGh4GeA4RQaMy4v2WXCO5GeB7W8oaH-wGQ0ft0bNOmYhQm_tcaJFMugv4DVDZoZuSbuI33rvi01qoQo1jWpxr7-70wnhMx7cmL4auPdmSb8UYkh7JwR0YgDi_jqYDN9-ezatcFJLb3ovAgYNxHAoNl_sxoWErDdFJ1E1M5EfzhVqKYZq3Hs-YprTuU48QK8ZxOMr5r5KG93XxOoZQUE3b6kD0gEqzFQ3iIl9iRReYZAQP71sgGH1eRoQ3BK1hS8R20mCsTHAHCEfOt9LAmed0X5oqYdaXUmUkU2hqosqaOUNj7_OW2IfjHs4UZs6suDX5GTjDElq7Vtr_3HdqAVTelelXnVPOW8K-cGIJ1_CEmhRzZxSJOTOzB4s6oBApK9a6XlR3cd-km_NMivWbdBkUntwBk2Z1jIlC4UkXAVuuRBC77aUoyGe1Nq8z_jmJRcL-I02oemrk5ahqSdNdRb1_B4wxoNKxOlgdRUML-qpSsXfylszlK2-3kDBByKYFABvVr5YShbqgoF65JyQHFhGw1zuGL0ndA4ScfVGOGcBD-F5PI_KYZdlySXDyAZwnwIe7ibbsETzOwNXqCZUIrg=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU1-BT8I7M_UTB0SfmMjn3DI9H6eKuo9QwLsly9yY0KCW7ioKZE6SDufGhvbI67l-0o01Y3ovFhDVccJp7DglfkUBkHXVgVj3M9CEYoLlAcfKC6AFCrPSxAXTuM8GwoiL3Gt-3z0v-5BjKtjT2_W4N8Fxd3Y3yDSXC0B0IGh4GeA4RQaMy4v2WXCO5GeB7W8oaH-wGQ0ft0bNOmYhQm_tcaJFMugv4DVDZoZuSbuI33rvi01qoQo1jWpxr7-70wnhMx7cmL4auPdmSb8UYkh7JwR0YgDi_jqYDN9-ezatcFJLb3ovAgYNxHAoNl_sxoWErDdFJ1E1M5EfzhVqKYZq3Hs-YprTuU48QK8ZxOMr5r5KG93XxOoZQUE3b6kD0gEqzFQ3iIl9iRReYZAQP71sgGH1eRoQ3BK1hS8R20mCsTHAHCEfOt9LAmed0X5oqYdaXUmUkU2hqosqaOUNj7_OW2IfjHs4UZs6suDX5GTjDElq7Vtr_3HdqAVTelelXnVPOW8K-cGIJ1_CEmhRzZxSJOTOzB4s6oBApK9a6XlR3cd-km_NMivWbdBkUntwBk2Z1jIlC4UkXAVuuRBC77aUoyGe1Nq8z_jmJRcL-I02oemrk5ahqSdNdRb1_B4wxoNKxOlgdRUML-qpSsXfylszlK2-3kDBByKYFABvVr5YShbqgoF65JyQHFhGw1zuGL0ndA4ScfVGOGcBD-F5PI_KYZdlySXDyAZwnwIe7ibbsETzOwNXqCZUIrg=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU8DS6hySSk6VnySSi6Hwo2xeoVyBYIbKNbyqAt-wR9TwMXKiVsVy7o4Ei9dpP2FxLxl3q044f6K90YOch4TZJqTY7-Bbb3x2gDLcP9gK_SU2wvWPKcD2BkW9ZABg8vmAbpr2xWbvjIkDNt5od9MV_rx7OsDq5Q8NthPOCRa8AVFhMvcZTTygBCtzuwbWyEz9yZbduDFD2rb_4DbvaBp0DuXzhmqeoq2UTg==&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
mailto:whspfa@gmail.com
mailto:pconis@winchesterps.org

CLASS OF 2024 NEWS

MUSICAL BINGO

Less than one week away for this much anticipated event! There is
1 full table of 10 left! Contact Danielle Adams (to grab that last
table!!

Remember to dress like you are still living in the 80s!! Pop
those collars, wear your neon and get that hair big!! We will be
featuring food from Peppercorn House Restaurant, fun games for

great prizes, raffles and silent auction items you won’t want to

miss!



mailto:awesome.adams@yahoo.com

THIEWVITA GROUP

presents

CLASS OF 2025 NEWS

Check Here for Class Updates

CLASS OF 2026 NEWS



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU2npAndt0LrwjBeEdOuJYeMtfrCOLbsi0qNFEcUXEt8kSma8ttRZe7tMrXYdzHaH035BvA_BRsHPAz72RGG-Uy0ZaliAB1XZuxrr9UnQE8MSPreEyd2XAEvQuefVKWaZoRY8aO22Zh8dlSXrzVIjZDAr3nPv9A-sNg8-jMQNH8uS-nrQtupGJ98f0WiRWdZPDLz1918eq7al&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

41 likes

winchesterclassof2026 We hope everyone had a blast
at the Starry Night Semi-Formal! Huge shoutout to the
teacher chaperones, parent volunteers, and students
who helped out after school to make this amazing
dance happen!

FRESHMEN CLASS OFFICERS: Talia, Massimo, Mira and Isabella
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Thank you to all the Freshmen Families that donated on the Sign
up Genius for food, drinks, decorations, gift cards, set up and clean
for the dance and the faculty and Dot Butler of the Coalition for




volunteering your time to chaperone our kids ! You all truly help
make it a night to remember! Also, a big shout out to
parents/guardians who helped make our first Freshmen parent

night so FUN! Thank you for those who helped set up, clean up,
volunteered during the night, those who made raffles, bought raffles
and all who came out! It was a great night had by all! Til next time!
Your Class Mom Advisors, Judy, Jen, Akari & Mai ;)




WHS SPORTS




WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YQOU!

If you have scores from games and pictures of WHS athletes in
action
please email them to us!

All team schedules can be found at WHS Team Schedules

|~||sy!(5
SPORTS COVERAGE

SPRING SPORTS
Click here for Spring Sports Information

ATHLETICS USER FEES

User fees are due one week after the start of each sport season.
The fee approved by the School Committee is $350.00 per student
per sport with a family cap of $1400.00 per year. Check or money
order should be made payable to the Winchester Scholastic Athletic
Fund.

PLEASE KEEP IN MIND THAT IF ATHLETICS IS NOT AN
OPTION FOR A DROP DOWN WE HAVE NOT STARTED
ACCEPTING ATHLETIC FEES FOR THE SPRING SEASON
ONLINE. PLEASE DO NOT USE THE STUDENT ACTIVITIES
ACCOUNT FOR ATHLETIC FEES.

Please send team updates and photos to us throughout the
season!

WHS ARTS, MUSIC & THEATER



mailto:whspfanewsletter@gmail.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU7_Ly8DFIVG5jjL4OCOWULxNMr1qgHkp6q8CP4aGrSNiF7iC1wgcIydN-Fk6DzAaJSARfeeQ-_Ls8SJwx5lBjQi4naKZL1Kn_odJJOlvTv3o-Ku8y5QOgvtJ8CaqP-p5Ig==&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU6sDpVUU5U4hFksLt3PbZxt0RCm6mE6n10ubKFEE70-f6suCma8acNopt6l_G8EcNZU3gal_-jAXhFqD9IwGAir2NsFVkEIfMTbGLDEgVhimBTPKclzBraxoYovRVtzM-2MaAg_def4ZZCOjgizQHXAbNn0JghpHS8sN38RB2ThwMhihuJ0WyDc=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
mailto:whspfanewsletter@gmail.com

RECEPTION:

RECEPTION: MARCH
MARCH 12 2-4PM
12 2-4PM
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27th Annual Regional High School Exhibit at LexArt
March 4, 2023 - April 2, 2023

Featuring the work of students from Bedford, Burlington,
Lexington, Minuteman, Waltham, and Winchester high
schools, this exhibit showcases the creativity and innovation
of area students and high school art programs and helps raise
funds
for LexArt's high school scholarship program._

Learn more about our scholarships for graduating
seniors and apply here.
Deadline April 3rd.
Exhibit and gift shop hours:
Tuesday thru Friday 11:00am - 5:00pm
Sat and Sun 10:00am - 5:00pm

WHS CLUBS & GROUPS

Click here for a list of WHS Clubs and Organizations
Check this section for current club news, meetings & events

INTERGENERATIONAL BOOK CLUB

Do you love to read? Do you want to get involved with senior
citizens in your community? Join the Intergenerational Book Club in
reading A Man Called Ove! Join us during WIN Block on March
31st & April 5th to connect with other high schoolers and senior
citizens within your community. Snacks will be provided! Contact
Maleah Jensen or Micayla Fiore with any questions, or visit the
the Sign Up Form.

WHS BOOK EXCHANGE FOR PEACE

The Book Exchange for Peace is a space where people can donate
and find meaningful books that promote peace in all its facets. For



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU6sDpVUU5U4hh2Z4qZeUcjf3neh8EQ97H6dSngPgGD4KqLNyZx4DmMLjFlAoZTwL2RsNOBXrSVJ7F-Aqz3SpatSzHkGfZ-rW38IRo9M_HbsXMGh3a2yNNVw=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU6sDpVUU5U4hh2Z4qZeUcjf3neh8EQ97H6dSngPgGD4KqLNyZx4DmMLjFlAoZTwL2RsNOBXrSVJ7F-Aqz3SpatSzHkGfZ-rW38IRo9M_HbsXMGh3a2yNNVw=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU6sDpVUU5U4hh2Z4qZeUcjf3neh8EQ97H6dSngPgGD4KqLNyZx4DmMLjFlAoZTwL2RsNOBXrSVJ7F-Aqz3SpatSzHkGfZ-rW38IRo9M_HbsXMGh3a2yNNVw=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU844cUrgbiPtNYl_HcqF2vevXukuSDyoqjiq3HLFSlCtZjkOIo4WTyEgoat4efUPG40L4rXKZlmlDAqZ2BB_oy2XsunhJBmuKJHJhdh-g4yfPBgxGurqck6XXFvgsEpzcCBxDfDjr-evrOD8Snh8U3nOpbrmaw6Sx664S-BqW2a1dJK3TY6Su5w=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
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the month of March, you can find us by our tables in the cafeteria at
lunchtime to donate or grab a free book. By giving students a space
to discover and share literature, we hope to bring the value of
peace into people’s consciousness.

CHECK OUT THE WHS ONLINE STORE
The Winchester Online School Store is now live!

HEY L [SimEume

SCORE YOUR SPIRIT /
WEAR HERE

v OPEN 24/7/365

v FAN WEAR FEATURING
YOUR COLORS & LOGO

v PERSONALIZATION
OPTIONS

v SHIPS DIRECT TO YOU

piyXelds GRAND OPENING SALE
SITEWIDE USE CODE SPIRIT

NEWS AROUND TOWN

The WHS PFA does not specifically endorse events and organizations and shares information on
events and activities that may be of interest to the WHS community as a courtesy for informational
purposes.
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March on over to...

Food Pantry Hours Text, Email, or Call
by Appointment Only 781- 369-5844
Sundays & Mondays enkapantry@gmail.com

Open to Winchester Residents

» Providing non-perishable food and personal
care items to individuals and families living in
Winchester who do not have adequate financial
resources to meet basic needs.

« Use of the En Ka Pantry is limited to one time
PANTR per month and does not prohibit individuals
or families also visiting the Woburn pantry.

- « The En Ka Pantry is open to all households,
Winchester, MA 01890 through pre-arranged appointments.
Same location as the En Ka Exchange

Winchester School Committee Meeting
March 28, 2023: 6:00 PM




Parkhurst School, 40 Samoset Road, Winchester, MA

Live streaming via Wincam: https/wincam.org/watch/education

. Call to Order (6:00 PM)
. Consideration of Reorganization of the the School Committee
. Public Comment (around 6:25 PM)
. Consideration of Acceptance of WFEE Grants totaling
$87,160 (around 6:40 PM)
. Superintendent, Chair & Student Remarks (around 6:45 PM)
. Consent Agenda (around 6:50 PM)
7. Consideration of Approval of Minutes from February 28 &
March 14, 2023
8. Consideration of Gifts
9. Winchester Sports Foundation for Unified Basketball:
$4,269
10. NFSJ for Lynch Elementary “Newcomers Kit”: $1,000
11.Consideration of Approval of Disposition of Surplus Textbooks
12.Report, Update & Action Items (around 7:00 PM)
13.Presentation from Erin Kuehn, Administrator of SEL
14.Consideration of Approval of Open Enroliment Procedures for
the 2023-2024 School Year
15.Update on Lynch 2023-2024 School Transporation
16. Consideration of Final Approval of 2023-2024 School Year
Calendar
17.Policy Subcommittee Update
18. Consideration of Approval of Amended Policies: JICA,
EEAK, EFC/EFD, & KCD
19.Finance Subcommittee Update
20.Update on Fees for School Year
21. Anticipated Agenda Items for Next Meeting (around 7:45 PM)
22.Future Meeting Dates: April 11 and April 25, 2023
23.Executive Session: (around 7:50 PM)
24.Purpose (2) to conduct strategy sessions in preparation for
contract negotiations with nonunion administrative personnel
as an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the
bargaining position of the Committee;
25.Purpose (3) to discuss strategy with respect to collective
bargaining with the Winchester Education Association (WEA)
regarding a Memorandum of Agreement as an open meeting
may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the
Committee
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26.Adjournment (around 8:15 PM)

The above topics represent what the Chair of the Winchester School Committee reasonably
anticipates will be discussed at this meeting at the time this meeting was posted. If you require
additional accommodations or translation services, please contact the Superintendent’s office prior
to the meeting date.

Agenda times are approximate.

“The Inside Scoop on Interior Design”
with Kate Maloney Albiani

Are you embarking on a home renovation and don't know where to start or how to
assemble a team? Have you ever wondered what interior designers do, how firms
are different, and what's the financial investment?

Join Kate Maloney Albiani, owner and pricncipal designer of
Kate Maloney Interior Design, and “Ask the Expert” all your burning
questions.

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 29, 7:00-9:00 pm

KMID Design Studio Limited space available!
4 Mt. Vernon Street, Winchester, MA Small bites and beverages provided

Register foday! www.winchesterchamber.com

Brought to you by WC)W
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EN KA BLOOMIN

We are so excited to share that En Ka Pantry was selected to be
part of the Stop and Shop Bloomin’ 4 Good Program for
the month of March!

Each time a $10.99 Bloomin’ 4 Good Bouquet with a red sticker
is purchased at the Stop & Shop in Winchester, $1 will be
donated to En Ka.

Flowers can brighten aroom, spread a smile or make
someone’s day. Supporters can purchase two, three or
more bouquets throughout the month of March. The
more bouquets sold, the more donations raised.

Learn more about En Ka by visiting www.enkasociety.org
or the Stop & Shop Bloomin' 4 Good Program by visiting
stopandshop.bloomin4good.com.

A new local community project needs volunteers

Gardens For Good
Growing food locally for our neighbors

Gardens for Good is a newly formed community group who have committed
to turning parts of our lawns into gardens and/or volunteering our time to
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grow fresh produce for neighbors who are patrons of the Council for Social
Concern, the En Ka Food Pantry and the Crawford Memorial Church Food
Pantry.

Gardens for Good is a project of the Winchester Farmers Market
Community Hub and is supported by Wright-Locke Farm. We aim to:

Increase the availability of fresh, local, healthy food to the diets of
local food pantry patrons

Emphasize regenerative growing practices to increase awareness for
growing food in an ecologically sustainable way that recarbonizes the
soil

Foster a more communal effort in food production

We need enthusiastic volunteer gardeners of ANY experience the weekend
of April 1 to help spread compost and install fencing in 15 newly created
gardens. Please sign up for a time via this link.

IF YOU'D LIKE TO JOIN THIS MOVEMENT
TO SHARE GOOD FOOD AND COMMUNITY, CONTACT

gardens4good @wfmchub.org

We really appreciate any time you can give us to help us realize our efforts
with this new project!

Sincerely,
The Gardens for Good neighbors
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“wnNCHESTER Concert for Kids!
JCOMMUNITY

MUSIC SCHOOL Sunday, April 2, 2023

eter an the Wolf

3:00 PM

y 4

Come experience a magical performance of the famed “symphonic fairy tale for children,”
Peter and the Wolf. Composed by Sergei Prokofiev in 1936, the piece was written to
introduce children to the instruments of an orchestra. Members of the WCMS woodwind,
brass, and percussion faculty will present this time-honored story, with narration provided
by Vartan Aghababian. For ages 4 and up. In-person and live streaming.

$5 general admission; tickets at WCMS or winchestermusic.org QU Saonsoéed by :
[ otary -
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of Winchester

parenttoparentwinchester.org

Romaine Calm! Tips to Feed Your
Family For their Health

with Tara McCarthy, MS,
RD, LDN

Please join Parent to Parent and Family Action
Network at Wright-Locke Farm to hear Tara
McCarthy, Clinical Nutrition Supervisor at Boston
Children's Hospital.

Tara will provide parents with the tools and
confidence to give their child the nutrition they
need to grow and thrive. In addition, she can
guide parents with children who have to eliminate
foods from their diet for different reasons.

Monday April 3rd 7:30pm *

Location: Wright-Locke Farm
All Seasons Barn**

*6:30 - 7:30 doors open for light refreshments

**Parking is limited, try to carpool, additional parking at
Mullen Field

While not required, please go to our website to register in
advance to help us plan properly.

All Programs Are Free and Open to the Public




Spring is Really Coming!

What better sign of spring than

WFEE Day at Mahoney’s Garden

Center in Winchester. Mark the
calendar, Wednesday, April 5. A
portion of all purchases made that

day, including gift cards, will be
donated to WFEE. Flowers funding
teacher grants, what could be better? If you are looking for Easter
lilies, cut flowers or gardening supplies Mahoney'’s is the place to
go on April 5, Buy yourself a gift card to cover the cost of spring
plantings, when it is time to plant your garden, the bill will already

be paid.

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) is Rotary International’s
leadership training program for young people. Rotary District 7930
has a long-running annual program for high school students.

High school, sophomores, juniors, and seniors are invited to attend
a weekend-long event, where they learn life and leadership skills
including goal setting, cultural understanding, problem solving,
communication, public speaking, networking, community building,
team building and more!

The cost for RYLA this year is $325 per student(typically paid by
sponsoring Rotary Clubs), plus a $25 application fee (paid for by
students).

Prospective students can apply by clicking here.
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GOLF CADDIE OPPORTUNITY

Winchester Country Club is holding a caddie orientation for the
2023 golf season. Any interested students should go to the club on
April 17 /18 for orientation. If you would like a caddie packet please

contact Mark Bezjian.

LIFEGUARDS NEEDED
Mass DCR is looking for Lifeguards

Become a Lifeguard! Learn CPR-Learn First Aid- Learn Water
Rescue Skills! Free Training- Qualifies lifeguard candidates that
work for DCR do not have to pay to take certification classes. All

you need is to be at least 116 years old and be a strong
swimmer. For more info go to mass.gov/qguides/dcr-lifeqguarding.

WINCRESTER

Spring is almost here, that means it is time for Winchester Baseball
and Softball! Please go to Wybs.org to register for the spring
season. See you on the field this spring!

OUTBREAK! A STUDENT PUBLIC HEALTH
EXPERIENCE

Outbreak! 2023 is a FREE online program for students entering



mailto:mbezjian@winchestercc.org
mailto:mbezjian@winchestercc.org
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNUzhTGWedqI8B59wtMcIF9mkVLUy_y60vvCwYepFAVlwN45g3Fg5BlSxBmCKxnMuCnrK57mA4aMtQQe5S6SOQSgnKbt0bM0yvvkMW-FPEgZF04VCzVWndwmsn2akJNUI15ac6Os2ALVthZYL4ZVasVEoc08ARWIvy8vrjjyLWkIkvl9qopiJvKXIQhd-aOL4qmuIrgiS0XLB0Gwl7Xsa4wwCzsbeuIWSGPOPzRcTpBl9BiJWYq0CQcdFkFVeHtraKGIjl2FWaKGYj523E5lfa8Gq1BFbnTGKGfU7wfAipZ9MP4xziN_v7Ryx8pEX-qJTxPT7GDn4rjchKN9I1fsgL1GoVad823ZVoHruFoCS2tXaGtX46AYnUQXctIgmnu_DpEkNDLS-2ZOdqgpSNuP5Ej5FscKZ3-3TxrHEr_OtcxErBtk5htTZY3M9M92HEpwwIChdjPOxsqBkp1DZoH5CTS4Dxu2JMBu-UDHhgZZtZj0g4MQ8v_NAC9Of0OXU8yyPop2jO7z8mww7PzZqEXqgJjHL0TKMLkra1CwpxCh5d9F-hW9LuygXhRlTEozR6W5YTk94BZ1FRK0WT0R-kC0DlP2F1m0klRxFqTuA8Z2KI_yongtU90EZVQcsw_Lzs3mdy0520tTTzB9pj0ej5lPWLe8gDWFcuhuPf3g==&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0jbxAVWqPttcGX75fjQNfjNUGNj5lSI3MxBvSzfcHGwPAqzgZUYhsYCHWsbS1nGvlMm7pj7RiXoP62s9yg2glM=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

grades 10-12 interested in careers in public
health/medicine/epidemiology/bioethics/ nursing/virology/mental
health & more!

*INTERACTIVE WORKSHOPS* *ENGAGING DISCUSSIONS LED
BY PUBLIC HEALTH EXPERTS* *Q&A PANELS WITH COLLEGE
STUDENTS*

Mon-Fri July 24 to July 28 9 am - 3 pm *Mon, Tues, Wed, and
Friday on Zoom, Thurs in person in Tewksbury, MA with a remote
alternative for out-of-area students Optional virtual college visits
with faculty and college students on Monday, July 31. REGISTER
BY MAY 15 www.publichealthmuseum.org Now in its 11th year!
REGISTER HERE

ALUMNI NEWS

YAT INCHESTER

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Are you a WHS Senior?
Are you a parent of a WHS student or alumni?
Are you a staff member of Winchester Public Schools?

You are invited to join the Winchester Alumni Association
Become a member HERE

Winchester Alumni Association was launched in 2018 to
support WHS alumni, staff and families in the many transitions
of their lives after the 01890.

Alumni who register through our database may receive information
on upcoming Winchester events and volunteer opportunities,
search for classmates, share news, and support current students



https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0jbxAVWqPttQFEQdLuZNtTAllhyCraODvH6DfvLTCaCt3xd_NlBGPikoFrf5_O0P9J6ZcuFJti2WweiHgowMunQicpnHg_2zTUShFRaDm3T&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU0jbxAVWqPtt5938rQBJLJFPs18knT698LYmNAgzOohi-Ox6oNFQikdNoU-13raqv3TuYBiAgHDizc0qBZxVDBhoHQCWxHHuRPwMlSTmJsri4f5H9ttcQ2a7iEhBI4pa5agHCR-dBM_xE2JBYehDHnvD1JapJqw71LBe5LkOBai3uYf9tJ0V-48fZlevUqn6ucx8CWDTvgtaZk70pJtyRFTX9_yN1mQEMb687cjPiY512UC3nLfPWfORHI8dtTW9yctr56g4coyydiD9C0Kgrbt-rMqktd3mgks1sLkTkBUP8kx69RKHClOrdATj3paPrBE_uDx-7krAjajf4WB4j_xyAmPgKpeLTmvB23JG5OS6xs0k464GZp5ltePlc0SKUVslT4bc4I-sZFJtA-CRdnp0hyD5az_KaXfCCxPKnk13eaoGgOYjDFB1DeKHso9IGOJ8b35iqpiRyykANO2B1sEw5jcvbzc8y1kt8f0ghzSAy3i96pYCL6ZhRcPwJGZ34Q9DkezBlOw1gwursaM1Znq2SfAamKrc_2XyF5naCXZy6OxLy_JAls4V_TfYGM1-oF4or3kwzOdfGkwSMCgMJenIwzLz1ibBstlkbE7fWxZSMnVYm7wp3o9MHTk4betng0F0JeWYwIWoegGd-CPnfT93PoQdrFTqjFU9f86ulwtuyqAXQsakNSU4ResUUya-QjCF0riAE-Dw6OWNnfL6DyRzbukqBEgyHbSMCYmBUpDuJ89LkWos_VTMmzBuvA2S2f7bH-0fZat7&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU-GSzB3WGwWpNqmvLvIPCRrNBoy4El77t6wJ5F9BWIiZNq4yF504SU1pQ_fRvAX9fT8w1UYqoaCtiGdSL94udAfSoXW9RW8ZO6knJAUFqGBkj0rdWOjNH6IW45z5jAsYpuPDir-xzD8wHBXcqcbbQsgbG-_fmhcic9GQ-fG0SwYnB4HBW8TlXrZWNhGhasqbk7LIefXE7kb1ApMnYeRxLrxSXoReuT6rgkA-7ezcOZIA92uiK2OyeUZtos-iwXumF_cipuoGeWe39Y5XB12G6bflcWkuv7DrOVuDGtv4M_ML4DDzjviFcI4PIQ_CPnFr5ntn7XnEkAQA5XpEttHDO2woqe4iIOhCk99zIc3ux_a9TihJK7kIX_Fn7F1emSyrbg2c-RPu8LFFPYlK5vbNSjzwHzsvhOjyZxd4AE6CP2NBF1wurC_a0vjfqHSKQrM9IJP54js8PKZ6H8s01N5UOYOjHgIYEBTaBWPGX7p301glp_vvUKcqb_xfwzRlyZiAoztUxlPHFzXTuAgxxMfCeRbV_Jpa2Uxagoze7vysor-M5H66tLVrv_WsIh_gl49yriLMx4aue9YhZLc9meXNLpt6YTm6B28r0cck3bVcW0plBIZBn_8BDhA=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m3I3RZL9vmIhLxSnWGVZf1g0ZoCeolfuLVgZrabYJfSvQc_qXuRNU-GSzB3WGwWpK5eUEQtksPwDUgbd-J2EnJVo1OSOx8hsBh1KfyZXerW4PaFOLOCaTTgKetS32G6pFdtO3Ko8BPI7jYvFc-Z2MS1zh1na-Od2awYcK6MJApm99Yb09DJXz0DzbpQf5vfn3eCstCysdeVmeXQIAqgLtUIHaScXsEpVqJIPZ0p7HWk0Lg12rYEUJh5T5yDIX-0wx23_P3F03bQPSyTrmrlZm2b42mcPrluZ4YglsU3prg6PrAB6I9hG1-DR0FkcPwltc2CD8O3ZpYNPdzUW6M9VqBMqEzOZrxfbdhpuD-CIE5z4oJKu_7IzOSgnAC5_hEq68eIc87W2YW4JiaHCPr7TY1UpgMFgoo77rGh8UnjsiXY5E5SKQEfo8ZwUy7BZrgsM-NRZJHJq-IQ41i1mPnnuhkaFB-S7zJEx1IZiPgDTAdm91pl8BA-Hzwv8g2nzqct4iFW26QxAVxCsIwfP3vOR93Dnu13pIJK2FXVICXOQ1tJ--c-Cb6fpiCjr8-KXLulORxcOEmIls7R7VdSzKHB9lDUcfEjZt5QFpt79z82wgifjWldk9eOB8Maekhv0SAH261nmGYWcNpBTOUmowUlRHvjM8XZlwIJ_dwF4C-0G7Sc=&c=fNcRJpQqKef7880dPUo7tX0RSNsA9BdiMECsmJYUoptnnoYtHpTfhQ==&ch=MFbNAPyQfPzFypiyahlXf3mLXF7bm8AMY8qaA53EosHgS2rRNEZV5g==

and young alumni through networking and mentoring activities.

Follow us on LinkedIn, Facebook and Instagram for our
Alumni Spotlight Series that celebrates past WHS students
now around the world or check out our website HERE.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

If you NO longer wish to receive the newsletter or you wish to
change or add a new email address to your account,
please email us or click on this link.

To make a newsletter or a news blast submission, please email us
NO LATER than 12:00 PM on Friday.

WHSPFA | 80 Skillings Road, Winchester, MA 01890
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